Deutsche Bank statement in response to concerns raised 
about loan to Sonangol (Angola’s state oil company)

13 December 2005

Deutsche Bank provided this statement to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to the following items:
· “Western banks to give huge new loan to Angola in further blow to transparency”, Global Witness, 23 September 2005: 

http://www.globalwitness.org/press_releases/display2.php?id=309
· “Angolan oil loan likely to raise transparency issues”, John Reed, Financial Times, 10 October 2005: 
http://news.ft.com/cms/s/a70afe4e-39b4-11da-806e-00000e2511c8.html 
---------------------------------------------------------------------------
"As a financial services provider active worldwide Deutsche Bank is aware of possible impacts of its business activities on the society and environment.  Therefore we consider human rights and sustainable aspects through our sustainability management system and, in specific cases of lending decisions, we carry out a comprehensive sustainable risk assessment.  Acting in line with sustainability criteria is an important aspect of our business activities and corresponds with our role as corporate citizen.  On the basis of the UNEP statement and the 10 principles of the UN Global Compact, principles behind Deutsche Bank’s sustainability policy have been developed that are translated into action through various activities.  Deutsche Bank works according to national laws and regulations and the relevant guidelines published by international organizations like the UN and the World Bank.

Calyon's statement has been agreed between all members of the banking group.  Thus, Deutsche Bank refers to Calyon's statement which has been submitted to you by November 15th."

[Calyon’s 15 November 2005 statement is available here:
http://209.238.219.111/Calyon-statement-re-loan-to-Sonangol-15-Nov-2005.doc] 
